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Welcome Back! 
 

2018-19 MAIN CAMPUS MS & HS STUDENT REGISTRATION 

It’s that time again!  

Registration Dates​ (parents with students may come any date listed below, any time!): 

8/6: Monday, 9 am – 3 pm in the MPB, stage side 
8/7: Tuesday, 9 am – 3 pm in the MPB, stage side ​(sports physicals this day only, 2-6 pm) 
8/9: Thursday, 9 am – 3 pm in the MPB, stage side 
ID photos will be taken.  Boosters will be on hand to register students for sports.  HS students can 
get their lockers.  Fees can be paid. 
 
Parents of Returning Students: ​Visit the school website at ​www.corbett.k12.or.us​ to download 
and complete all necessary forms and bring them with you.  On registration day, please stop by 
the front table to review, update, and sign your student’s “Student Profile” form.  This important 
form shows all of the personal contact, emergency contact, and medical information we have on 
file.  
 
Parents of students new to Corbett Schools: ​Please call the MS/HS office at 503-261-4226 or 
the District Office at 503-261-4268 prior to the registration dates so we may speak with you, if you 
haven’t done so already. 
 
IMPORTANT:  PLEASE BRING SEPARATE CHECKS FOR MS, HS, and MEAL TIME (lunch) 
PAYMENTS.  ​Boosters sports registration payments will be via debit / credit cards. 
 
Sports Physicals: ​ Will be offered in the middle school only on Tuesday, 8/7, from 2 - 6 pm.  The 
cost is $20, cash or checks only.  Checks should be made payable to Vibrant Family Medicine. 

We look forward to seeing you! 

http://www.corbett.k12.or.us/


 

CORBETT COMMUNITY OPEN HOUSE / BACK TO SCHOOL CELEBRATION! 

August 23​rd​
, Thursday, 5 – 7:30 PM  Cook-Out from 5 - 6:30 PM 

 

WE’RE HAVING A COOK-OUT! 

Corbett School Main Campus 
 

Enjoy a free hot dog or hamburger.  Spend time visiting the school and teachers!  Feel free to 
bring your school supplies and drop them off in the classroom!  Visit community information 
tables.   
 
Main campus students are free to visit their school and classrooms between 6:30 and 7:30 pm. 
CAPS students and parents can grab food at the main campus, and then go to CAPS between 
6:30 and 7:30 pm for a CAPS specific meet and greet. 
 
If you are community group and want to reserve a table please contact Superintendent Trani at 
rtrani@corbett.k12.or.us​. 

See you there! 
 

 

ORIENTATION DAY 

Monday, August 27​th​, 7:55 am – 12:30 pm 

 

- Main Campus Students/Parents = ​K, 2, 4, 6, & 9​th​
 through 12​th​

 grades 

- CAPS Students & Parents = K, 3​rd​
, 6​th ​

grades 

- Plus any students / parents new to the school system, and ​Pre-K open house 
 

ALL students, Grades Pre-K through 12, first day of regular school is Tuesday, August 28​th 
 
Transition years have historically created many questions and sometimes anxiety for students and 
parents.  In an effort to support students and parents during these years, Corbett School District 
will be offering a full range of building specific activities and orientation.  College and Career 
Readiness will be the focus for the high school.  Bus transportation will be available for all students 
who normally ride the bus.  Lunch will be available before students return home. 

 

mailto:rtrani@corbett.k12.or.us


 

 

BASICS FOR PARENTS 

 

Principal Chats: 
Parents, guardians, interested folks - come for conversation and coffee: 
HS - Meet with Dr. Phil Pearson, 8-9 am, ​1st Thursday​ of each month, principal’s office. 
GS - Meet with Mrs. DeeDee Hanes, 8-9 am, ​2nd Thursday​ of each month, principal’s office. 
MS - Meet with Dr. Randy Trani, 2:30-3:30 pm, ​3rd Thursday​ of each month,  
         superintendent’s office. 
CAPS - Meet with Mrs. Lori Luna, 8-9 am, ​3rd Thursday​ of each month, Ms. Luna’s classroom. 
 
 
OFFICE CONTACTS: 

For absences, please call or email the appropriate office first thing in the morning: 
GS:​  ​Mrs. Dorthy Hayden,  503-261-4236 or​ ​dhayden@corbett.k12.or.us 

MS/HS:​  ​Mrs. Erin Gibbs,  503-261-4226 or​ ​egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us 
CAPS:​  ​Mrs. Nancy Gyerko,  503-261-4294 or​ ​ngyerko@corbett.k12.or.us 

 

        ​Leaving early?  Come to the GS, MS/HS, or CAPS office to sign your student out. 
 

 

CELL PHONES & TEXT MESSAGING 

 

In order to maintain a strong academic focus in our classrooms, all electronic devices are to remain 
off and put away while classes are in session.  Students may not use their mobile devices during 
class time without explicit permission from the teacher.  
 
Parents and guardians are asked to help us with this by refraining from texting students during 
class hours. If you have a message that needs to be delivered during school hours, please contact 
the appropriate office below. Students who do not follow these cell phone guidelines will have their 
phone confiscated until the end of the day. HS students may access electronic devices during their 
lunch hour.  GS and MS students may not. 
 

GS Office​ = 503-261-4236 CAPS Office​ = 503-261-4294 
MS / HS Office​ = 503-261-4226 District Office​ = 503-261-4268 

 

 

MS / HS DAYS EXTENDED BY 7 MINUTES 

 
The middle school and high school days will be extended by seven minutes, running from 7:55 am 
- 3:47 pm.  Lunch periods will remain the same.  This will accommodate the Oregon Department of 
Education’s phase-in of the State Board of Education’s revised rules governing instructional time. 
Accordingly, bus schedules will bump out seven minutes.  The grade school will dismiss as follows: 
Primary K-3 at 3:35 and Intermediate 4-5 at 3:40.  CAPS will dismiss at 3:35. 

mailto:dhayden@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:ngyerok@corbett.k12.or.us


 

 

BUS SAFETY & CODE of CONDUCT 

 
It is getting close to the start of the school year and the Transportation Department is gathering all 
the necessary documents for Corbett School bus riders for the 2018-19 school year.  These 
documents will be available at registration.  The first document is the application for regular riders. 
Please take the time to fill this out completely with the most accurate information.  The next two 
documents apply to policy for all students at Corbett School District.  Please take the time to review 
the policies and procedures of being a Corbett School bus rider with your students, sign and return 
these documents to your school’s main office.  Almost all Corbett students will ride the bus at some 
point in the year either for field trips or sports trips.  They will all need to be aware of the rules and 
will be expected to follow them.  These rules are directly from the Oregon Department of Education 
and from Corbett School Board policy.  If you have any questions or concerns about anything 
related to transportation, please do not hesitate to contact the Transportation Department at  
(503) 261-4265 or email Todd Williams at: twilliams@corbett.k12.or.us. 

Board policy and can be found at the following links: 
http://policy.osba.org/corbett/E/EEACC%20R%20G1.PDF 
http://policy.osba.org/corbett/E/EEACC%20G1.PDF 

 

2018-19 MEAL PRICES ​(same as last year) 
 
GS/MS/HS breakfast: $2.10, Adults $2.60 
Grade School K-5 lunch: $3.35  
Middle School 6th-8th lunch: $3.60 
High School 9th-12th lunch: $3.85 
Additional milk prices are .50 cents for students and .55 cents for adults. 
Adult lunches $4.85 

 

2018-19 FREE & REDUCED LUNCH APPLICATIONS 

 
Stop by any front office to ask for a Free and Reduced Lunch application.  Or, go to the school 
website and complete the form online at Corbett.k12.or.us.  Scroll towards the bottom, in the center 
you will see the heading “District Resources”, click there and then on the link “​Free and Reduced 
Meals (2018-2019)".  You may also directly visit:  ​https://district.ode.state.or.us/apps/frlapp/  
 

It’s most helpful to submit this at the start of the school year, but if your financial situation changes, 
this form can be submitted at any point in time. 
 
LUNCH PAYMENT OPTIONS 

 
It is the parent or guardian’s responsibility to make sure their student’s lunch account has available 
funds.  Prepaying for the school year is strongly recommended.  Your options are: cash, checks, or 
credit card via MealTime online.  For help setting up a MealTime account contact Christie Dillard at 
cdillard@corbett.k12.or.us​.  Delinquent accounts will be sent to collections. 
 
Remember, good old homemade sack lunches are always an option to avoid lunch charges. 

http://policy.osba.org/corbett/E/EEACC%20R%20G1.PDF
http://policy.osba.org/corbett/E/EEACC%20G1.PDF
https://district.ode.state.or.us/apps/frlapp/
mailto:cdillard@corbett.k12.or.us


 
 

ACTIVITY CARD PRICES ​(same as last year) 
 
Middle School: $30.00 (allows student into all home sports games for free, not school dances) 
High School: $40.00 (allows student into all home sports games for free, not school dances) 
 
SCHOOL SUPPLY LISTS 
 
K-5 grade school supply lists will be posted on the school website at ​www.corbett.k12.or.us​.  
The CAPS supply list will be emailed to families. 
 
Middle School (Suggested) – ​Replenish as needed throughout the school year 

• Backpack or book bag 
• 3-ringed binder with tab dividers 
• College ruled notebook paper 
• Pencils (at least 24 pack), pens, erasers, highlighters ​(especially replenish pencils as needed) 
• 4+ single subject spiral notebooks 
• Scissors 
• Glue sticks 
• Markers & colored pencils 
• Useful Items: Reusable water bottle 

 

High School (Suggested) – ​Replenish as needed throughout the school year 
• Backpack or book bag 
• 3-ringed binder with tab dividers 
• College ruled notebook paper 
• Pencils, pens, erasers, highlighters 
• 4+ single subject spiral notebooks 
• Calculator: TI 30X IIS Scientific (approx. $15.99) 
• Planner system (calendar, planner, Google calendar app, etc.) 
• Useful Items: Reusable water bottle 

 
2018 - 19 CORBETT SCHOOL BOARD 

As we start the new school year we’d like to re-introduce our dedicated and hard-working board 
members to the community.  We appreciate them and all they do! 
 

Michelle Vo, Board Chair Marguerite Perry, Board Vice-Chair 
Lacey Auble Bob Buttke 
David Gorman Katey Kinnear 
Todd Mickalson 
 

Board meetings are held the third Wednesday of each month, except where noted (*), in the 
Multi-Purpose Building (MPB), stage side, at 7 pm.  Everyone is welcome, and each meeting 
includes time for public comment.  This year’s schedule of regular board meetings: 

 

August 15 December 19 April 17  
September 19 January 16 May 15 
October 17 February 20 June 19 
* November 14 * * March 13 *  

http://www.corbett.k12.or.us/


 

A MESSAGE FROM THE CORBETT BOOSTERS CLUB 

To All Middle School/High School Athletes and Athlete Parents: 

The “Pay to Play” fees (registration fees) remain the same for 
the 2018-2019 school year.  
Regular lunch High School (per sport)  $225.00 
 Middle School (per sport) $175.00 
Reduced lunch High School (per sport) $115.00 
 Middle School (per sport) $ 90.00 
Free lunch High School (per sport) $ 60.00 
 Middle School (per sport) $ 45.00 
  

**A reminder that any delinquent registration sports fees must be paid before you 
can complete your registration for the next sport. If you owe a fee contact Craig 
Stafford at craigs@itwsealants.com or Brenda Fundak at TFBF@aol.com 
  
All athletes are required to be registered prior to beginning practice. 
High school sport practices and middle school football begin on Monday, August 
13th.  All other middle school practices begin the first week of school.  Check with 
Boosters if you have questions. 
  
“Gate Admission” fee for home sports events:  
(No gate admission fee to home events if you have a Booster Membership.) 

$6.00   Adults 
$4.00   Students (without ASB sticker) 
$3.00   12 & under and Senior Citizens 
  
BOOSTER VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!! 
The Boosters board as some open positions, if you are interested or know of 
someone who would like to fill one of these positions, please contact Booster 
President, Rodney Duncan at rduncan@corbett.k12.or.us 

● Vice President 
● Concessions Coordinators (2 positions to be filled) 
● Program Coordinator (these are the programs for the home games  you 

receive with admission) 
● Sponsorship Coordinator 
● Fundraising Coordinator  (coordinate annual Red&Black auction and 1-2 

other events) 
● General Volunteer 

Booster sponsorships and memberships are a great way to support our athletes 
and athletic programs, go to​ www.corbettboostersclub.com​ to sign up. 
  
Thank you athletes and thank you parents for your continued support of our athletes and Corbett 
athletic programs.  We’ll see you at school registration on August 6​th​, 7​th​ and 9​th​.  
 

GO CARDS!  

http://www.corbettboosters.com/


  

CEF is Seeking Volunteers and Board Members 

 
 
 
As another school year begins to gear up, so do the activities of the Corbett Education Foundation 
(CEF).  Many people learn about CEF when we distribute scholarships at the annual high school 
graduation ceremony.  Others come into contact with us when they attend our “Family Fun Bingo 
Night”, an annual event which raises money for scholarships awarded to graduating seniors and 
past graduates of Corbett High School.  Though these two occasions are the highlight of our public 
activities, we are actually busy all year long with various administrative duties, fundraising 
endeavors, and planning sessions. 
 
Do you have a flair for organization or idea sharing?  We have an immediate need for CEF board 
members with these talents.  If you do not wish to become a board member, we have a need for 
volunteers with similar abilities who only focus on team-oriented projects.  Or….if you enjoy 
completing routine but important administrative tasks, we have open spots there, too.  All of these 
functions can bring the personal satisfaction which comes from volunteering for the benefit of our 
youth. 
 
Contact our office at 503-261-4252 and let us know how to get in touch with you so we can discuss 
how you might be able to lend a hand.  As an all-volunteer group, our office isn’t staffed during 
regular business hours, but we do have work sessions most Monday evenings from 6:00 to 8:00 
pm and we retrieve messages during that time. 
 
We sincerely hope you will consider lending us a hand in supporting Corbett graduates through our 
scholarship program.  Since 2000, we have awarded 608 scholarships totaling $314,200 and we 
want to continue to grow our support.  
 
CHILD FIND 

Public schools will ensure that all students with disabilities who are eligible for kindergarten through 
21 years of age, residing within their attendance area, have available to them a free and 
appropriate public education in the least restrictive environment.  The rights of children with 
disabilities and their parents will be protected in accordance with state and federal laws. 
 

School districts must locate and identify individuals who have disabilities from birth to age 21.  If 
you or someone you know has a child with a disability who may be in need of special education 
and related services, you can initiate a referral through your local schools.  The following is a list of 
Multnomah County school districts: 
 

Centennial School District 503-760-7990 
Corbett School District 503-261-4235 
David Douglas School District 503-261-8209 
Gresham-Barlow School District 503-261-4650 
Parkrose School District 503-408-2118 
Portland School District 503-916-3152 
Reynolds School District 503-661-7200 
Riverdale School District 503-262-4840 
Multnomah Early Childhood Program 503-261-5535 



 

MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION SERVICES 

 

 

 
Multnomah County Mental Health Call Center 

If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning, Mental Health and Addiction Services  
is here to listen. Seek help by calling the Mental Health Call Center at 503-988-4888.  

Our team of mental health professionals is prepared to help anyone experiencing  
mental health issues at any time, in any language. 

 
When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get: 

● Free, 24/7 mental health support 
● Interpretation services for non-English speakers 
● Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies 
● Help finding mental health providers 
● Information about non-crisis community resources 

Urgent Walk-In Clinic 
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic. 

The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health crisis at no cost. 
● Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis 
● Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse practitioner 
● Get help with medication and treatment 

  
Location:​ 4212 SE Division St, Portland 

Hours: ​7 am - 10:30 pm, seven days a week 
 



 

We need you! 

 
 

Help us raise money for school by signing up with the following  
unique programs, at no cost to you. 

 
 

It's easy!​    ​It's free!​    ​It's Powerful! 
 
 

Office Depot 
“Give Back to Schools” Program 

 
        ​We can earn credits equal to 5% of your qualifying purchases to use for FREE supplies.   
        When checking out at the register simply say “I'd like to donate my 5% to...Corbett Grade School,  
        Corbett Middle School, or Corbett High School”.  The cashier will take it from there! 
 
 

Fred Meyer 
“Community Rewards” Program 

 
   ​ Link your Fred Meyer Rewards Card to us: 

1. Go to ​www.fredmeyer.com/signin 
2. Once you have created an account and signed in you can follow the instructions 
3. Our school name is: Corbett School, the school number: is 89862 

 
 

eScrip 
 
 ​   Local eScrip merchants will contribute up to 8% of the purchases you make to our school: 

1. Go to ​www.escrip.com 
2. Click on “Sign Up” button 
3. Follow instructions and choose Corbett Grade School, Middle School, or High School 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.fredmeyer.com/signin
http://www.escrip.com/


 


